Ainaloa Community Association Board of Directors
Minutes of Meeting held November 1, 2021


CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by President Randy Kilhoffer.

ATTENDANCE
Members present:  Michael Dodge, Judy Haney, Joyce Harris, Randy Kilhoffer, Michael Pipta.

Guests present: Ainaloa residents Jeff Allen, Heather Contreras, Becky Jones, Kauanoe Maunakea, Angela Smith.

AGENDA
Statements from guests – Becky Jones reported that recent data indicate a significant rise in crime in Ainaloa, noting multiple vehicle thefts and burglaries, and various miscellaneous thefts throughout the subdivision.

Becky also mentioned establishing a Neighborhood Watch Patrol wherein selected, vetted residents would be chosen to observe designated subdivision areas assigned to them for monitoring and reporting of irregular activities.  President Kilhoffer indicated support of the idea, making clear that it should function under the aegis of Neighborhood Watch, separate and apart from the Board of Directors.

Becky noted that the Ainaloa Community Association website is lacking web-posted board minutes for the months of March, April, and May of 2021.

Michael Dodge will check with office staff to obtain and post minutes on the website.

Minutes – Review of minutes of the meeting held October 4, 2021.

BE IT RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held October 4 be approved as presented.  Motioned by Judy Haney, seconded and unanimously approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Treasurer’s Report – Michael Pipta reported October expenditures.  The balance on hand in the General Account is $609,297.91, and in the Payroll Account is $15,064.44.

All bank statements are kept on file at the Association Office.

BE IT RESOLVED that the Treasurer’s report be approved as presented.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved.

Mailbox Security System Report:  Custodianship of Mailboxes – Judy Haney will speak with Hawaii State Senator Joy San Buenaventura at the Puna Watch meeting to be held on November 4 regarding clarification over which entity has custodianship of Association cluster mailboxes, and which entity maintains responsibility for their repair.

OLD BUSINESS
Selection of new Internet for office and security camera system – Joyce Harris reported that connectivity through Spectrum was implemented Friday, October 30, and that while telephone and Internet service are operational, we await the conveyance of our domain name from our current web hosting service to Hostway, Spectrum’s web hosting affiliate, within the next few days.  Once transferred, the Association’s email service will be operational under the e-address of “office@ainaloacommunityassociation.com”.  Security cameras will be operational at full capacity supported by the new dual-band WiFi router.

Status of obtaining credit card for ACA – President Kilhoffer endorsed the acquisition of a credit card assigned for ACA purchases but emphasized the importance of establishing proper controls over usage.  He observed that treasurer Michael Pipta should conduct the final audit of purchases made, thereby setting up a dual control.  Cards will be issued to only two persons: the president and the vice president.  Michael Pipta will regularly audit each statement, and larger purchases will still need approval of a majority of board members

These procedures are to be included in the completed Policy and Procedures Manual.

BE IT RESOLVED that Michael Pipta explore the procurement of two credit cards for the Association.  Motioned by Michael Dodge, seconded and unanimously approved.

Update on paving of Coconut Drive – President Kilhoffer reported that things are moving smoothly in the paving of Coconut Drive, adding that residents are cooperating well.  Additional cinder is needed to properly build one section of the shoulder.  Contractor Loeffler incurred a significant backlog in paving obligations throughout the county due to inclement weather and is working through that backlog.  It is anticipated that the paving of Coconut will be completed before end of this calendar year.

New mower price quotes – The existing mower has been repaired and is operable, and the tractor clutch has been replaced.  Road maintenance to repair potholes is nearly complete and easement mowing will commence soon.

There is no further information with regard to quotes on a new mower at this time. 

Policy and Procedures Manual – Judy and Joyce reported that this project is moving ahead, albeit slowly.  Policy and procedure for use of our “Ainaloa Watch” web page was recommended.

NEW BUSINESS

Resignation from Board:  John Thrasher

BE IT RESOLVED that the resignation of John Thrasher from service on the Ainaloa Board of Directors be approved, with regret.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved. 

Resignation from Board: Dawn Moon

BE IT RESOLVED that the resignation of Dawn Moon from service on the Ainaloa Board of Directors be approved.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved. 

Policy on check signing – Michael Pipta reported that while the new bank requires only a single signature on a check, the ACA policy still requires two.  With the recent resignation of John Thrasher the check signature card needs to be updated.  It was decided that during the first week of December Board members will go together to the bank and update the signature card.

BE IT RESOLVED that Joyce Harris be added to the bank signature card for the Association.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved.

The addition of two additional Board members to replace John Thrasher and Dawn Moon was discussed.  Association member and Ainaloa resident Heather Contreras volunteered to serve in a temporary capacity.

BE IT RESOLVED that Heather Contreras be appointed to serve as interim Board member to replace Dawn Moon, until the next annual meeting.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved. 

More affordable postage meter – Heather Contreras and Joyce Harris will review selected possibilities for a more efficient, less expensive postage meter, and make a recommendation for the acquisition at the December meeting.

They will also research securing a bulk mailing rate for larger mailings.

Upgrade of office computers and phaseout of current accounting system for recording Association member dues – It is believed that this has already been approved in a former Board session.  Michael Pipta will coordinate with former Office Manager Byron Bennett to learn the status of this project.  If additional help is needed, Michael Dodge will be asked to assist.

New trash collection service – It was decided that there is no need for a new trash collection service at this time.

ADJOURNMENT

BE IT RESOLVED that the meeting be moved to Executive Session.  Motioned by Randy Kilhoffer, seconded and unanimously approved.

The Executive Session was adjourned at 8:01 p.m.  

Next meeting:  Monday, December 6, 2021.



	
	Joyce Harris, Recording Secretary
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